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Living in North Branford
North Branford is an 
ideal place to work and 
to live. A family friendly 
community, peppered with 
farm stands, garden centers 
and nature trails.

North Branford, which in-
cludes the villages of North-
ford and North Branford, is a small, 
charming town in New Haven 
County. Centrally located between 
I-95 and I-91, some 20 minutes 
from the CT Shoreline.  A consid-
erable amount of the town’s acreage 
is taken up by the amazing Toto-
ket Mountain and its beautiful 
views. Lake Gaillard, a reservoir located on Totoket Mountain, is a pristine 
body of water owned by the Regional Water Authority. It sponsors seasonal 
walks around the lake. Additionally, the north side of Saltonstall Mountain 
off ers hiking access and is also located in North Branford. 

There are many reasons why North 
Branford is a great place for families.  
The town has an enviable combination 
of high performing schools and a low 
crime rate. In keeping with the tradition 
of public education as a high prior-
ity, the North Branford Intermediate 
School completed a renovation, add-
ing 35,000 square feet to the existing 

building.  A new High School is currently under construction, scheduled 
to be completed in Dec. 2023.  This can be taken as an indication that the 
local North Branford economy is robust. Jobs and other amenities are 
attracting an infl ux of new residents. Although North Branford could be 
considered a relatively small town, it doesn’t fall short on sustainability 
and interest; from Pollinator Pathways to a solar farm that supplies renew-
able power to municipal buildings. 

The town’s history is a 
source of pride. The Reyn-
olds- Beers House, a small 
museum, was bui l t  in 
1786 and is the home of 
the Totoket  Historical 
Society. Located next to 
the Atwater Library in the 
town center it is a great re-
source for history buff s and 
newcomers. The Reynolds-
Beers House also includes 
the Miller Barn, a farm museum. The museums have memorabilia from 
the mills on the Farm River to unique inventions manufactured here such 
as horseshoe nails, farm implements and coconut dippers.  Also next to the 
Atwater Library on Route 80, there is now a trail to the Harrison Farm 
Preserve owned by the North Branford Land Conservation Trust. It is at 

the end of North Street, a quaint, well-preserved street in the center of town. 
NORTHFORD CENTER, located along Middletown Avenue (Route 17), 

was listed on the Historic Places National Register in 2021.  Although most 
of the homes were built prior to the Civil War, the earliest was built in 1703 
and keeps company with beautiful architectural examples from Colonial 
times to the present day. The Little Red Schoolhouse, presently located on 
the Edward Smith Library property, is the oldest one room schoolhouse in 
New Haven County. 

Af te r  en joying  some of 
the town’s history, check out 
the many farm stands and garden 
centers.  Rose Orchards has 
fruits and veggies; their creamery 
is top notch. In the fall, kids will 
delight in the petting zoo adjacent 
to a water wheel. Pumpkins, a 

corn maze and hayrides can be enjoyed as well.  For the adults there is a 
vineyard and winery next door featuring wines from both local and im-
ported grapes.  And for beer lovers, one can check out Stewards of the 
Land on Route 22, a local brewery featuring various pale ales, fruit beers 
and stouts. Don’t miss the long established Rosabianca Vineyards on Route 
17 in Northford.

Millpond Gathering, formerly 
a mill and located on the Farm 
River, has recently been renovated 
and expanded. It off ers farm to 
table dining, event facilities and a 
beautiful view. Sport fi elds, parks, 
and open space are prominent fea-
tures of the town. 

North Farms is a small park 
with a play scape, soccer fi eld, 
and hiking trails over the Mung-
er Brook. It is stocked with trout. In back of Wall Field ball parks there 
are hiking trails along the Farm River, managed by North Branford Parks 
and Recreation, as well as a dog park. Two outstanding sports pavilions 
are housed in town. The Northford Ice Pavilion hosts a number of high 
school ice hockey teams while North Branford is the home of New Eng-
land’s largest sports complex. It has outdoor fi elds and a 75,000 sq. ft. 
indoor sports dome.

Anyone looking for a spot that is just off  the beaten path (but not too far), 
the town is family friendly, with a great community spirit, and rich his-
tory. With a high-quality school system, outdoor space, and a small-town 
neighborhood feel, North Branford is a great place to live, work, and play.

FOR MORE INFORMATION
Information for residents please visit www.townofnorthbranfordct.com
•	 Information for businesses and visitors please visit www.

destinationnorthbranford.com

•	 Daily events and town information visit www.localisgood.net/
northbranford.

This page was submitted courtesy of Bonnie Symanski

North Branford Land Conservation Trust
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1717 Foxon Rd. (Rte 80) -
North Branford (in The Keybank Plaza)

203-488-6959

Hair Care
for Men & Women!

Hours of Operation
Tuesday 1-5 PM

Wednesday - Friday 9AM - 5PM
Saturday 9AM - 3PM

Expires 3-31-22porto funeral home

234 Foxon Rd (RT. 80) East Haven

467-3000
Off ering assistance with 

PRE-planning and PRE-fi nancing

Burials - Cremations
                Directors:
   Anne Marie Porto Delucia
 Clement I. Delucia
 Albert M. DeLucia

1179 Foxon Rd. (Rte 80/22)
North Branford CT 06471
             (203) 484-7474

New and Used Guns * Bought * Sold *  Traded
Arnie Willhite, Owner

Good Vibes Nutrition
1715 Foxon Road North Branford

203-481-2323Call ahead for curbside service!

Always time to make a 
voluntary payment to 

the Totoket Times.
Venmo@

Frank-Mentone - 1

EDITORIAL

Thank You for your support
To The Editor:

There are not enough words to adequately 
express our gratitude to this Town.  The Food 
Pantry of North Branford has been the recipient 
of a huge amount of food donations and monetary 
gifts since the pandemic started in March of 2020.  
Schools, daycares, private companies, individu-
als, fi rst responders, civic organizations, churches, 
stores, Public Works, and Scouts are some of the 
entities have supported us. Without this outpour-
ing of help, we could not fulfi ll our mission which 
is simply to provide food for anyone who needs it.

Because of the overwhelming support we re-
ceive from our community, we are able to provide 
our guests with not only non-perishable food 
staples but also fresh, healthy foods that may oth-
erwise be unaff ordable. Bread is donated weekly.   
Meat can be purchased from local retailers, and 

dairy items are delivered weekly.  Ceccarelli 
Harrison Hill Farm, Big Y, Bob Boudreau at the 
NBHS greenhouse provide us with fresh produce 
along with many individual gardeners.  We are 
able to purchase seasonal and holiday items other 
than typical shelf stable foods. 

 The FPNB is run 100% by volunteers. These 
volunteers have been there faithfully, often outside 
in inclement weather, throughout this pandemic to 
make sure every person who needs help receives 
it.   We depend 100% on donations and grants to 
operate. We do not receive any government or 
municipal funding and are not a town agency.  
100% of all donations are used for the Pantry.
The need is greater during these unsettled times.  
Last year we brought 80,000 pounds of food into 
our building to distribute; 50,000 of those pounds 
were donated by the public and the other 30,000 
were from Connecticut Foodshare, available to us 

at little to no cost. We 
gave out 42,534 meals 
in 2021.  

   The Board of Direc-
tors has worked very 
diligently to ensure 
continuity of service to 
our community no mat-
ter the circumstances. 
The challenges remain 
but we have shown that 
we are all resilient and 
strong.  No matter the 
unpredictability of the 
world right now, we 
will be there to help our 
friends and neighbors.
Thank you and 
Happy New Year,
Fran Murphy, 
Executive Director, 
FPNB
On behalf of the 
FPNB Board of 
Directors: Rita 
Ney, President; 
Christine Crotta, 
Vice President; 
Judy Bannon, 
Treasurer; Joan 
Williams, Secretary, 
Board Members 
Ann DeLuca, Julius 
Marcarelli and Phil 
Ney
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Letters to the editor...
This paper encourages all readers to voice their opinions and comments. 

The Totoket Times is not responsible for erroneous information  
or statements in letters to the editor.  Letters should be as brief as possible.

 All letters must be signed.  A telephone number should 
be included and no personal attacks.

This paper reserves the right to edit  all letters.
All letters should be addressed to :

The Editor
P.O. Box 313, Northford, CT 06472

This publication is published bi-weekly by
Doss Enterprises LLC

PO Box 313 Northford, CT. 06472
Tel; 203-410-4254   Fax 203-484-4729

email: totokettimes@comcast.net
PUBLISHER - FRANK  MENTONE JR.

founders - Bert Bunnell Jr. & Antthony Esposito Jr.
The publisher assumes no responsibility for typographical errors.  In the event 
of an error, the publisher will issue a credit adjustment on only the incorrect 

portion of the advertisement, as well as a retraction in the next issue.

I’ve got to tell you brother, I’m fed up. First, let’s start with this pandemic 
thing. Yes, I am petrified. If I get it I’m am at a very high risk for death and 
although I kid, I’m not ready yet. The media is running recklessly wild with 
this, creating a larger panic than mihht be necessarry.  Many avenues go out 
of their way to make this a political issue and quite frankly I’m sick of it.

Whatever happenned to responsible journalism? Being responsible doesn’t 
mean you only print the stuff that makes your point of view stronger. Once 
I realized I couldn’t be a professional athlete, I always wanted to  go into 
journalism. I proudly boast that I am in the first journalism graduating class 
at Southern Connecticut State College, before it ever became a university. 
But we were taught nothing but the truth. A news story is just what it says, 
“news”. 

The different slants are despicable. But even with all this varying news, 
don’t tell me this is a political hoax. More than half a million people have 
died. So respect me when I wear my mask and stay at least six feet away. 
And forgive me if I don’t respect you for making light of the issue. I’ve 
already lost two cousins to this killer and I don’t want to add to that number. 

As we continue with the disservices the media is presenting, they should 
be responsible and go easy on the fuel to the fire they add in covering black 
lives matter. I was brought up in a predominantly black neighborhood with 
a sparse sprinkle of Italians. My parents taught me that all lives matter. My 
grand parents suffered when they cam e to the United States. A fisherman 
and a abutchte my two grandfathers weeee laborers who sufferred dis-
crimination. Their lives were tough because of that. My life was not tough 
because of that. I remain a person who tries to meantain my heritage and 
my history, but theybsuffered not me.

That’s why it this racist stuff is making me sick to my stomach. We’re 
erasing history to fix a problem we are having today and that does, not 
fix the problem. Pls.ying the “ black National anthem” (whatever the hell 
that is) bore a football game is satisfying all the wrong people. We are the 
United States of America. We have one anthem for everyone. Tearing down 
or taking down statues who represent men who were morally wrong does 
not erase what they did. Let’s get better at history and teach why they did 
it and why it was wrong and why they didn’t know it was wrong.

Finally I always thought aubnt Jeremiah was tremendous. Never looked 
at her products as a racist thing but as a quality thing.

 
 
Sent from my iPad 

EDITORIAL

State Representative Vincent Candelora LET’S BE “FRANK”
EDITORIAL

So today was “free test day”...
Dear Editor:

What seemed like thousands of cars lined up today, to get a chance at a 
free Covid test. How did that go? Well most of you know. Pretty darn lousy. 
But one cannot blame the organizers. You had a limited supply, volunteer 
helpers, paid traffic cops, and an amazing level of demand. It should come 
to nobody as a surprise that these groups couldn’t operate as well as say, 
Walmart, or Walgreens or even Amazon. These retailers, who are genuinely 
gifted in the fine art of logistics and distribution, didn’t have any tests. 
Why?  Presumably, somebody somewhere thought that volunteers, traffic 
cops, firefighters and municipal workers were the best way to get product to 
the consumer. Yeah... that’s a great idea. Don’t get me wrong, our officials 
did an amazing job considering the task. But consider this:

These tests could have been easily made available to retailers. You 
wouldn’t have to wait in line for two hours to find out they’re sold out. You 
wouldn’t have to pay cops to direct traffic. You could have gone there when 
you wanted, you wouldn’t have created traffic jams that saw kids stuck on 

Do you think Connecticut is headed in the right direction?

It’s a question that I posed in my legislative 
survey, which I mentioned in my last column 
here. I’d like to collect more responses before I 
tell you the results of that big picture query, and 
if you haven’t taken the survey, I hope you will. 

The survey covers a variety of subjects and 
also invites you to share your thoughts on top-
ics my questions didn’t cover. You can find it 

at www.repcandelora.com.
I will, however, share a few examples of what respondents had to say so far. 
When it comes to the most important issue facing our state, affordability 

seems to be at the top of everyone’s mind:
“Stop taxing income. Only tax spending.”
“Mass reduction in the state income tax.”
“Reducing the state’s gas tax.”
In regard to the controversial Transportation and Climate Initiative Partner-

ship concept that’s aimed at reducing pollution, one respondent wrote, “just 
another tax on Connecticut citizens, build nuclear power plants, the clean-
est and safest source of energy.” Other survey respondents wrote, “climate 
change will cost more in the short to long term for coastal towns” and “not 
very happy about this, however we need to reduce our carbon emissions.”

Public safety is a topic of concern, with several respondents calling for 
more accountability in our state’s court system—in particular, the juvenile 
justice system.

Residents wrote about many other topics, from towns saving money by 
“pooling resources” to utility rates and a decline in “service quality and 
consistency.” 

I hope that providing some of the comments I’ve received so far will 
encourage you to chime in on issues that are important to you. Since I last 
wrote, I added the 2022 Major Issue Report to my web site. The document 
is prepared by the nonpartisan Office of Legislative Research, and it’s 
designed to give you a bit of background about just some of the subjects 
up for debate when state lawmakers return to Hartford for the legislative 
session that begins Feb. 9. 

This report covers everything from consumer data privacy and com-
munity college consolidation to pediatric mental health and traffic safety. 
Use my survey, or the contact form on my web site, to have your say. Your 
participation in simple exercises like this are important, and now even more 
so considering the pandemic has made government less accessible than in 
the past. 

It’s difficult to point Connecticut in any direction, let alone the right one, 
without hearing from the people our government is built to serve. 
State Rep. Vincent Candelora - House Republican Leader
86th District - North Branford, Durham, Guilford, Wallingford

busses, while they’re teachers worked frantically to figure out how they 
could leave work from 10-12. That’s not considering the cost... The feds 
spent 73 BILLION for 500 million tests. That’s roughly $150/ test. The 
test at Rite-aid is considerably less. And that’s after they make a profit for 
they’re effort. The Bottom line is this: We MUST stop assuming the gov-
ernment can do things better. They can’t. And they don’t. They can’t even 
make up their minds weather you should avoid people for 10 days or 5. 
Apparently the length of transmittable time revolves around weather airline 
pilots are able to fly us around or not. It’s frankly insane that we’ve allowed 
ourselves to be roped into this. It’s a serious virus, no doubt about it. But 
we’ve been able to observe long enough to see that a lot of our response is 
about money and power, and fear. That’s all I got.
Sincerely,
Edward J Boughton Jr.

Well brother, I’ll be honest with you, this Covid really kicked me in the 
ass. I got all the vaccines and yet still wound up with some painful, annoy-
ing symptoms. I just wonder how bad it would have been without the shots. 

One night as I was unable to fall asleep while coughing my brains out, I 
was thinking of the twelve days of Christmas. In my case it was the twelve 
days after Christmas. Here is what my thoughts were at 2AM while cough-
ing up a lung.

On the first day after Christmas Covid gave to me, itchy eyes that were 
blurry.

On the second day after Christmas Covid gave to me a scratchy throat 
and itchy eyes that were blurry.

On the third day after Christmas Covid gave to me, a terrible cough, a 
scratchy throat and itchy eyes that were blurry.

On the fourth day after Christmas Covid gave to me; killer fatigue, a 
terrible cough, a scratchy throat and itchy eyes that were blurry.

On the fifth day after Christmas Covid gave to me, blinding headaches, 
killer fatigue,  a terrible cough, a scratchy throat and eyes that were very 
blurry.

On the sixth day after Christmas Covid gave to me, awful Diarrhea, 
blinding headaches, killer fatigue, a terrible cough, a scratchy throat 
and itchy blurry eyes.

On the seventh day  after Christmas Covid gave to me a complete loss 
of smell, awful diarrhea, blinding headaches, killer fatigue, a terrible 
cough, a scratchy throat and itchy blurry eyes.

On the eighth day after Christmas Covid gave to me metallic sense of 
taste, complete loss of smell, awful diarrhea, blinding headaches, killer 
fatigue, a terrible cough and itchy blurry eyes.

On the ninth day after Christmas Covid gave to me, a heavy painful 
chest, metallic sense of taste, complete loss of smell, awful diarrhea, 
blinding headaches, killer fatigue, a terrible cough and itchy blurry eyes.

On the tenth day after Christmas Covid gave to me, a ton of body aches, 
a heavy painful chest, metallic sense of taste, complete loss of smell, aw-
ful diarrhea, blinding headaches, killer fatigue a terrible cough and itchy 
blurry eyes.

On the eleventh day after Christmas Covid gave to me, the end of quar-
antining, a ton of body aches, a heavy painful chest, metallic sense of 
taste, complete loss of smell, awful diarrhea, blinding headaches, killer 
fatigue, a terrible cough and itchy eyes that were blurry.

On the twelfth day after Christmas, Covid gave to me, permission to 
return to work, end to quarantining, a ton of body aches, a heavy pain-
ful chest, metallic sense of taste, complete loss of smell, awful diarrhea, 
blinding headaches, killer fatigue, a terrible cough and itchy eyes that 
were blurry.

I’m hoping the worst is behind. I am in my fourth week and still expe-
riencing stomach issues, some minor breathing situtations, tiredness and 
the occasional cough. I am happy that in my case I surprised my doctors 
among many others by surving this as well as I did. I just hope some of the 
residual symptons will not cause me grief down the road.

I’m fighting the good fight and I’ll see you soon.
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The North Branford Education Foundation will 
be sponsoring a STUFFED BREADS Super 
Bowl Fundraiser.
Breads can be ordered (See form below) 

THEY MAKE US PROUD!
Samantha Fowler was named to the Dean’s List at the University of 

Evansville in Evansville , Indiana.
Sulemann Bokahri was named to the Dean’s List at the University of 

Vermont in Burlington.
AllieAppicelli and Brian Lawson were named to the Dean’s List at the 

University of New Haven.
Sarah Anastasio and Marcus Williams were named to the Dean’s List 

att Holy Cross College in Worcester, MA
Trevor Holtzer was named to the Dean’s List at Salve Regina University 

in Newport RI.
Erica Albecht, Andrea Weaver and Theresa Fillion were named to the 

Dean’s List at Southern New Hampshire University in Manchester, NH.
Ryan Stephens, Jessica Cirivello, Sophia Quellet, Jillan Garrett, Sofia 

Cavalier, Ariana Fiondella, Emily McCormack, John Pelligrino and 
Jamison Welch were named to the Dean’s List at  Eastern Connecticut 
State University in Willimantic, CT

$12.00
2-11-22NBEF

Name
Phone # Address

Education Foundation Sponsoring Super Bowl Fundraiser
and sent to the North Branford Education 
Foundation, PO Box 504, Northford CT.
Orders must be submitted with payment by 
2-9-22. All orders are $12.00 per bread and 

will be delivered to your home on Saturday 
February 11, 2022. You can also call Frank at 
203-410-4254.

SCHOOL SCHOOL



$12.00
2-11-22
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Wee Care of North Branford, Inc. 
Daycare and Preschool

               At Wee Care of North Branford, Inc. all day preschool is
       available for children ages 3-6 from 7 a.m. - 6 p.m. Monday through              
       Friday.  Some of the highlights of the program are:
 -Two licensed Preschool Teachers
 -Curriculum and disciplinary procedures aligned with local   
               kindergarten classes
 -Teacher directed learning centers
 -Morning lessons reinforced by afternoon activities
 -Extracurricular activities at no extra cost including Yoga,   
    Music, Library visits, and Science classes
    Openings currently

available.
 1680 Foxon Road (Rt. 80)
      North Branford, CT
           203-481-3909      
    www.weecarenb.com

SCHOOL

PRESS RELEASE 
KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 

Scott Schoonmaker, Superintendent of North Branford
 Public Schools, announces that Kindergarten registration 

for North Branford residents with children eligible to enter 
school in the fall of 2022 will be held as follows: 
This year due to Covid restrictions, we are having 

staggered registration times in order to limit the number of 
people in the building. 

We will be registering students at specific times
 based on the 1st letter of their last name. 

Please adhere to these times. 

Jerome Harrison Elementary School 
335 Foxon Road - North Branford, CT 

Wednesday, February 2, 2022 
A-E - 2:30 - 3:30 p.m. 

      F-J - 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.  
K-O 4:30-5:30 p.m. 

Thursday, February 3, 2022 
      P - T- 4:30 - 5:30 p.m.  

U-Z - 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. 
In order to facilitate registration, we ask that you 

begin the process online by following the directions on our 
 website https://jerome.northbranfordschools.org/ 

Click on the "Kindergarten Registration" button. Here you 
will see directions on starting the enrollment process and the 

downloadable forms that are required by the 
district. Your child does not need to be present at the time 
of registration. In order for a child to be registered in 

Kindergarten, the following requirements must be met: 
   1. Child must be five  years of age on or before January 

1,2023. 
   2. The birth record or other evidence of the child's age has 

been examined by the principal or designee. 
   3. Your child must have a current physical exam date; one 

that was completed after September 2nd, 
2021. The physician and the parent must complete the blue 
Health Assessment Record provided by the school. The 
form must be filed with the school prior to the first day of 
Kindergarten unless alternative arrangements have been made 
with the building principal. 
   4. Proof of residence has been examined and approved by 
principal or designee such as: deed to home or dated rental 
agreement, escrow papers or signed mortgage commitment, 
current utility or telephone bill, andlor notarized letter from 
landlord or owner acknowledging parent/guardian's and
 student's residence. 
In addition, if you have specific concerns about your preschool 
child's development, please call (203)484-1235 
for information. 
In the event of a school cancellation due to inclement 
weather, registration will be held on Wednesday, 
February 16,2022 and Thursday, February 17,2022 at the 
same times noted above. 

The North Branford Board of Education policies prohibit 
discrimination on the basis of race, religion, color, national 
origin, sex  sexual orientation, marital status, age, disability 
(including pregnancy), or gender identity or expression, or 
against homeless children  and youth. 

SCHOOL

NBHS Chess Club Champion
Press Release: NBHS Chess Club Advisor Mr. Bob Dreyer has an-

nounced the 2021-22 Chess Club Champion at NBHS, Senior Ashton 
Danz- Manner (pictured below with the trophy)   Other members of 
the club are pictured (back left) including NBHS Junior Alex Shadman 
who designed a logo for the organization.   NBHS Tech Ed Teacher Mr. 
Reynolds built the trophy and NBHS Paraprofessional Mrs. Bernstein 
completed the lettering on the trophy.   Students meet periodically after 
school in the NBHS Library and compete against each other with Mr. 
Dreyer’s support and direction.   
Photo T Stoeffler
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Food & Firewood Box
Northford Congregational Church, “A Little Church with a Big Heart,” 

has  a food box and a firewood stand in front of the church to help people 
in need.  Non-perishable food is in the food box and firewood is on racks 
in the stand.   People can “take what they need, and leave what they can.”  
Please do not leave items with expired dates in the box.  Since it is cold 
and temperatures can be below freezing, no canned food, jars, or bottles 
that could freeze or expand should be put into the box.  Items that contain 
liquid will need to wait until warmer weather.  Donations of items such as 
rice, pasta, cereal, and diapers are welcome.

Thank you to members of the community who have helped with the food 
box, firewood stand, and cash donations.  Thank you also to people who 
have responded to requested items listed on our signs by putting donations 
into the blue mission box near the social hall side door. 

The historic church (203-484-0795) is located at 4 Old Post Road at the 
corner of Route 22 and Route 17 in the Northford village in North Bran-
ford.   Church website: www.northfordcongregational.church.  Email: 
northfordcc@gmail.com.   Like us on Facebook.

Brothers Earn Recognition at NCC
As part of a church service, Logan Green (left) and his brother Evan 

accepted certificates of appreciation from Council Chair Nancy Tipping 
(right) of Northford Congregational Church, “A Little Church with a 
Big Heart.”

The certificates, signed by Aloha Mosier, Missions Committee, and 
Nancy Tipping, were in recognition of stacking firewood to share with 
those in need in the community, bringing hope and strength to local 
families.  The firewood stand is located in front of the church next to 
the food box. 

Recycling News
---------------------------

New Members Wanted!
Become a recycling ambassador for our community. Have 
an impact by volunteering on the Solid/Hazardous Waste 

and Recycling Committee.
Whether you can help out for one event or want to become 
a permanent member of our town committee, we want you!
Please call the Town Manager if you are interested or join 

our next meeting.
===================================

Thanks to all of our residents, we have collected over 2 tons of plastic 
wrap during 2021!

===================================
It’s a New Year and a good time to re-evaluate your waste footprint. 

Use the motto: Reduce, Reuse, Recycle
Many places could use your gently used items.

We have a Facebook page in town: North Branford & Northford Free 
Items.

You can post items that you want to find a home for or ask for items that 
you need.

There is also Freecycle.org in East Haven or New Haven. 
You can also look up your item in the New Haven Downsizing 

Donation Guide. It lists multiple organizations that want your stuff! Just 
search for ‘New Haven Downsizing Donation Guide”.
=====================================

Can I recycle it?
Connecticut has a website to help with recycling questions: www.

recyclect.com.
They also have an app.

=====================================
The Christmas Tree Pickup should be finished. If your tree was not 

picked up and it was out on your normal trash day, please call our trash 
hauler for pickup.

==================================

Most people should have seen a Lime Green 2022 
Recycling/Trash Card in the last issue of your Totoket 

Times. Please keep this card handy all year. It has 
important dates and information that you will need 

concerning your trash pickups and what can be recycled.

If the card is missing or you misplace yours during the year, 
there are hardcopies at both town libraries and at Town Hall.

Or you can download it 3 different ways.
•	 www.townofnorthbranfordct.com – see ‘Lastest News’ - 

select ‘2022 Recycling/Trash Information’

•	 www.townofnorthbranfordct.com – select ‘Government’ – 
select ‘Boards & Commissions’ – select ‘Hazardous Waste 
& Recycling Committee’ – select ‘Recycling/Trash Infor-
mation’

•	 Go to the ‘North Branford Community Pride’ Facebook 
page - search for ‘Bulk Trash’

 ==================================
      Upcoming events

March 5 – Electronics drop off
April 4 – Scrap Metal pick up

April 18 – Bulky Waste pick up
====================================

For more information about recycling in North Branford you 
can check out North Branford’s Recycling Committee’s website: 

townofnorthbranfordct.com/government/boards-commissions/hazardous-
wasterecycling-committee.aspx

or our Facebook page: North Branford CT Hazardous Waste & Recycling 
Committee

Thank You for Your Participation
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N o r t h  B r a n f o r d
Parks, Recreation, and Senior Center

STW COMMUNITY CENTER 1332 MIDDLETOWN AVE NORTHFORD
www.nbrecreation.com • call (203) 484-6017

FOLLOW US  ON FACEBOOK!  @NBPARKSANDRECREATION AND  INSTAGRAM!  @NBPARK.REC.SENIOR

SENIOR CENTER

AFTER SCHOOL CRAFTS WITH KARI!
Come join Parks & Recreation staff, Kari Zargo, for after 

school holiday crafting classes!
Students of TVES will be walked over after school!

Please pack a peanut-free snack.
AFTER SCHOOL VALENTINE CRAFT

Grades 3-5    $10/res  $12/nr
February 8—3:00-4:30pm

STW Classroom

Thursday January 27, 2022 at 1:00pm
This Seminar is FREE, bring your questions and a friend to this 
Educational Seminar.
Jeffrey Comen, your local New Haven County Medicare Advocate/
Broker, will educate you on all 4 pieces of Medicare - A, B, C & D. 
What is covered and not covered, when to sign up and what options 
are available to add to Original Medicare (i.e. Medicare Supplements, 
Prescription Drug Plans and Medicare Advantage Plans). A free 
educational guide will be provided.
This is an Educational Seminar only; no plan or carrier specifics will 
be discussed. 

MEDICARE MADE CLEAR
Don’t Go Through It Alone

LEARN TO PLAY BOCCIA WORKSHOPLEARN TO PLAY BOCCIA WORKSHOP

PARENT & ME COOKING
Ages 3 - 5 years • STW Kitchen • 1:00-3:00pm
We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 
Mary's experience in the restaurant industry, combined with her many 
years working with children of all abilities, is the perfect opportunity for 
your young one to learn valuable culinary skills, new recipes, enjoy a fun 
hands-on activity, and to expand their taste buds!

PARENT & ME COOKING
Ages 3 - 5 years 
We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 
Ages 3 
We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 
Ages 3 5 years 
We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 

5 years 

Mary's PARENT & ME COOKING
STW Kitchen STW Kitchen 

We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 
5 years • STW Kitchen STW Kitchen 

We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 
5 years 

We are thrilled to be offering this new program! 
5 years 

Mary'sMary's

FEBRUARY 2, 2022—Heart Shaped Pizzas & Cherry Bomb Cookies
Cost $40 res/ $45 non res per class

Start your day with a great workout at the beautiful fitness 
center at STW! Instructor, Jillian Temple, will create and guide 
you, for the perfect workout to target all your muscle groups!
Instructor: Jillian Temple
Ages 18+ - DiLungo Fitness Room
Mondays  6:00-6:45am  $60/session
Session 2: Feb 14 - March 14

Start your day with a great workout at the beautiful fitness 

ADULT CIRCUIT WORKOUTADULT CIRCUIT WORKOUT

Zumba® Kids classes feature kid-friendly routines based on original 
Zumba® choreography. We break down the steps, add games, 
activities and cultural exploration elements into the class structure.
*Students of TVES will be walked over by Parks & Recreation staff for class.
STW Classroom     Instructor: Marina Rossi

Cost $40 res/ $45 non res per class

Zumba® Kids classes feature kid-friendly routines based on original 

ZUMBA KIDS
Cost $40 res/ $45 non res per class

friendly routines based on original 

Cost $40 res/ $45 non res per class

friendly routines based on original 

ZUMBA KIDS

Grades K-2
Thursdays, Feb. 3 - 24 
4:00-4:45pm
$50 res/$55 nr

Grades 3-5
Thursdays, Feb. 3 - 24 
3:00-3:45pm
$50 res/$55 nr

Saturday February 12  •  9:00am-2:00pm  •  $65 res/$70 nr
Ideal class for current and future sitters. This training gives you the 
knowledge, skills, and confidence to care for infants and school-aged 
children. This course addresses safety issues, preventing injuries and 
illnesses, and basic childcare. Students learn by doing and will be 
required to demonstrate the skills to be certified by the American 
Pediatric Association. (Bring a lunch)
Instructor: Ambulance Co. #4     Ages 12-15  •  STW Gym/Cafe

Saturday February 12  •  9:00am-2:00pm  

BABYSITTER'S CERTIFI
•  $65 res/$70 nr2:00pm  •  $65 

BABYSITTER'S CERTIFICATION
res/$70 nrres/$70 nr

CATION

Zumba Gold® is for everybody! This invigorating Latin-inspired, 
dance-fitness program includes Merengue, Salsa, Cumbia, Belly 
Dance, Flamenco and Tango. This format was created to emphasize 
the basics for anyone who wants an exhilarating atmosphere with 
easy and effective instruction, guaranteed to provide you with a safe 
and effective total body workout.
STW Classroom     Instructor: Marina Rossi

Zumba Gold® is for everybody! This invigorating Latin
ZUMBA GOLD

Zumba Gold® is for everybody! This invigorating Latin-Zumba Gold® is for everybody! This invigorating Latin
ZUMBA GOLD

Ages 18+ • Thursdays, Feb. 3 - 24 • 5:45-6:30pm • $50 res/$55 nr

WEEKLY DINNER CLUB!

Join food Explorers for a weekly dinner club! Each week you'll create 
your own delicious dinner with the help of a Registered Dietitian. You'll 
be making the following recipes: Cowboy Caviar (vegetarian), Crispy 
Quinoa Patties, Bruschetta Orzo Salad and Four Fold Quesadillas. 
Each recipe is nut free and children will make their own portions.

Ages 7-11  •  STW Kitchen  •  5:00pm - 6:00pm
January 31—February 28    $65res /$70non res

Mary's Culinary Classes
Join Mary Amter in this unique, hands on Culinary experience that will 

engage children in creating delicious creations. They will explore, create, 
and learn basic cooking techniques! 

Ages 5-14 • STW Community Center •  5:30 - 7:30 pm
Cost $40 res/ $45 non res per class

JANUARY 25, 2022
Big Mac Sliders and Snowman Hot Cocoa Bombs

FEBRUARY 8, 2022
Heart Shaped Calzones and Heart Whoopie Pies

FEBRUARY 22, 2022
Broccoli and Cavatelli and Melted Snowman Cookies

MARCH 8, 2022
Clover Quiche and Mint Chocolate Layered Brownies

Like Bocce, but played indoors! Join Coach Debbie at this learn to 
play workshop. Boccia can be played solo, in pairs, or teams of three. 
The aim of the game is to throw red or blue leather balls as close as 
they can to a white target ball. Let’s learn the rules so we can play 
together this winter!

January 24th at 10:00 am     $5 per person
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      CLASSIFIED AD RATES
Personal, For Sale, Help Wanted, Tag Sale, and all  non-business classifi ed

1 issue $9.00 2 issues $12.00 3 issues $15.00
 20 words or less, not including phone #. $.05 per word, per run,  

 after 20 words
Lost and Found ...................................   FREE
Business Classifi ed Ads & Real Estate
3 issues $35.00, 6 issues $60.00,  12 issues $100.00  
$.10 per word, per run, after 20 words
Payment MUST accompany all ads.  The advertiser must notify this 

newspaper of any errors.  
Send ad along with your check to:
Totoket Times P.O. Box 313 Northford, CT 06472
For more information call 203-410-4254

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES

John DiMaggio Plumbing - Residential/Commercial repairs/remodeling. 
Big or small. Water Heater Specials! Licensed & Insured. 
Call 203 - 627 - 6826. References available.

TJC Electrical Services - No Job too small or big. Service upgrade & 
Generator Specials. Call Tom Cassella at 203-619-2823. Licensed & 
Insured.

ELECTRICIANS

Southern CT Restoration. Insurance restoration and general contracting 
services. New construction, remodeling, kitchens, baths, roofi ng, siding, 
windows, doors, decks and painting. Call  203-239-9600.

Tree Service - A Better Cut, Tree Service - Local, full service 
tree company - we provide tree removal and trimming, chipping, 
and grinding.  Please call 203-945-1808 for a free estimate.  

LANDSCAPING
J & M Landscapes LLC.Complete Lawn Care & FALL CLEANUP 
SERVICE {  Mowing , Edging , Weed whacking & Blow off  }Tree, hedge & 
shrub Pruning  -  Property cleaning & debris removal - Landscape Design { 
Mulch, shrubs &  fl ower beds}  - Stone, Gravel & Mulch delivery –Install  Stone 
shed foundations  - Small Backho { excavation work } – Driveway sealing – 
Power washing – .  Gutter Cleaning. Winter Snow plowing.   
Vet & Senior discount. For a free quote call John ( 860 ) 349-8135.
Mone Landscaping LLC is now accepting accounts for leaf cleanup and 
removal.we are licensed and fully insured. Call 203-640-5317 for a free estimate.

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

TREE SERVICES

PLUMBING

CLASSIFIED CLASSIFIED

Burials ~  Cremation  ~  Pre Planning 

Keenan Funeral Home 

330 Notch Hill Road, North Branford   238 Elm Street, West Haven 

                      (203) 481-3217                  (203) 933-1217 

Serving New Haven County &  the Shoreline Communities for over 100 years 

At Keenan Funeral Home we work with every family’s budget to 

give your loved one the dignified memorial they deserve. 

www.keenanfuneralhome.com   wecare@keenanfuneralhome.com 

     Live streaming available 

cost 
  at no additional  

Philip M. Appell 

Funeral Director 

SERVICES OFFERED
Gutter cleanup, tuneup, gutter guards, property maintenance, small
repairs, painting, property maintenance and more. Call 203-441-1146

FREE

CONFIDENTIAL

FLEXIBLE

shorelineadulted.org (203) 488-5693

CONTACT US TO LEARN MORE

Make 2022 the Year to
Earn Your GED!

®

PLUS AFFORDABLE CLASSES

Computers
Retirement Planning

Arts & Crafts
Health & Wellness

& much more!

It’s time to start making
YOU the priority!


